## SPECIAL NOTE TO PARENTS REGARDING COVID-19 GUIDELINES

Welcome to Bryan County Schools' Before and After School Program.

Please take a few minutes and review these important guidelines for the 2020-21 school year:



- Before and After School Programs will be following the Bryan County Schools' Reopening Guidelines to ensure a safe environment for students and staff.
- Facemasks are required for all staff and students at school and while riding the bus. Parents are encouraged to purchase masks for their student.
- Classroom desks, door handles and surfaces will be cleaned and disinfected throughout the day. Bathrooms will also be sanitized multiple times each day.
- Staff and students will have access to hand sanitizer and will be expected to follow good hygiene practices throughout the day.
- Students should bring water bottles from home and can refill water bottles at stations on campuses. Water fountains will be disabled.
- ASP students will be served a snack and juice in their classrooms at arrival to ASP. Before School students may choose breakfast at Before School at normal school fees.
- Parents or visitors will not be allowed inside Before or After School buildings without a pre-arranged appointment with the supervisor at each location. All visitors or parents are required to wear masks if entering the buildings for scheduled meetings
- After School will transition to a carline pick-up only. Directions for carline pickup will be sent to parents for each ASP location where the student is enrolled. No early pickup of students is allowed unless an emergency requires early pick-up.
- Bus riders to After School will be expected to follow guidelines for a safe environment for all students. Students riding the bus will required to keep hands to themselves and face forward throughout the bus trip to ASP.
- If a Before or After School student becomes ill, the student will be isolated with supervision and parents and/or authorized persons will be notified. Authorized pick-up persons should pick up students within a 30-minute period. Parents are encouraged to have alternate pick up options available for pickup within 30 minutes.
- Parents should not send their child to Before or After School if he/she is exhibiting COVID-19 symptoms.
- Students who leave Before or After School cannot return to Before or After School that day.
- ASP parents should contact Community Education office at 459-5116 or email <u>CommunityEducation@Bryan.k12.ga.us</u> with any change in at student's attendance plan before noon.